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Welcome – Meeting began at: 6:07pm 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Moment of Silence 
 
Motion to suspend with the regular order of business made by James Puccio and seconded by Jeff Wilensky. All 
were in favor by voice vote. 
 
All Board Members are in Attendance except for Ken Stanley who was excused 

President Hughes opened meeting  

Nominations commenced with our Nominations Chairperson Jeff Wilensky. He stated that Tom Hughes would 
be stepping down as President and the following are the candidates who are being nominated by the 
committee: 
 
Lijia L Dyer – Branch 100 President 
Thomas Hughes – Executive Vice President 
Dave Conover - Vice President Stations  
Juan Pastor- Vice President Morgan  
Vilma Jimenez-Bruno – Financial Secretary 
Tu M Tu- Secretary/Treasurer 
Vinny Hall- Sgt. At Arms  
 
The floor was then opened for other nominations. After three calls for nominations, none were made and 
nominations were closed. Tom Hughes then requested that the Secretary Treasurer cast one vote for the 
nominees and they were duly elected to their prospective offices. 
 
Mr. James Warden National Secretary Treasurer NAPS swore in the nominees. After which he commented that 
it was a historic night since Lijia is the first woman President of Branch 100 and the first Hispanic. Jimmy Also o 
thanked Tom Hughes and Jim Puccio for their many years of service to the branch and for continuing on in 
their role supporting Lijia and the other officers. Jim Puccio will remain as an Advocate.  
 
Jimmy Warden spoke on various topics such as: the lawsuit NAPS vs USPS, HR 3076, Medicare, SWC’s 
 
Tom Hughes continued the meeting in place of Lijia and discussed the following: SPAC (Supervisor Political 
Action Committee), Branch 100 WEB page, Dinner Dance 2023. 
 
The next meeting will be in May and most likely will be at the Marina Del Ray where scholarships will be given 
out. 
 
The meeting was then turned over to Ms. Lijia L. Dyer who thanked everyone for their support. President Dyer 
expressed her commitment to the organization and stated that she would do the best she can and would like 
everyone to be committed to NAPS. 

 
Motion to end the meeting by: Dave Conover 
Seconded by: Jim Puccio 
All in favor by voice vote. 

 
The 50/50 drawing was $340.00 and the winner was given $170.00 

 
Meeting ended at: 7:02pm 


